
Baldwin Planning Board 

Meeting Minutes 

May 11, 2017 

I. Public Hearing – Devin and Ryan Mills Daycare Center CUP 

A public hearing was held at 7:00 PM, 5/11/2017 regarding the CUP for an in-home 

daycare center to be operated by Devin and Ryan Mills at 12 Marston Pond Road. 

There were no comments or questions by the public. 

II. Call to order 

Jo Pierce called to order the regular meeting of the Baldwin Planning Board at 7:04 PM 

on May 11, 2017 at The Baldwin Town Hall. 

Matt Fricker conducted a roll call. The following persons were present: Planning Board 

Members- Jo Pierce, Nichol Ernst, Matt Fricker; Selectmen- Jeff Sanborn, Dwight 

Warren; CEO- Wes Sunderland. Baldwin residents- Jim Dolloff, Devin & Ryan Mills. 

Cindy and Rodney Sargent. 

III. Approval of minutes from last meeting 

Matt Fricker read the minutes from the meetings of 1/12/2017 and 4/27/2017. The 

minutes were unanimously approved as read. 

IV. Open issues 

a) Devin & Ryan Mills Daycare Center CUP – Conditions for CUP were 

reviewed.  CUP unanimously approved and signed (attached). 

b) D & D Oil – No representatives of D&D Oil were present. No revised CUP 

was received, as requested at prior meeting.  Wes has a copy of the curb cut 

permit (Maine DOT Driveway/Entrance Permit – approved 5/3/16)  

c) Nature’s Wilderness – No representatives of nature’s Wilderness were 

present.  

 Baldwin residents Cindy and Rodney Sargent stated that they have 

seen construction-related activity at Nature’s Wilderness (2 

excavators, 10 culverts, truckloads of lumber, cement trucks going in 

and out, etc.) 

 Wes Sunderland indicated that Scott Efron mentioned doing work to 

improve Marston Rd, but he had not talked to Brian Anderson, Road 



Commissioner, about it. Wes spoke with Brian and told the Planning 

Board that Brian said having Nature’s Wilderness work on Marston 

Road was fine with him and that it would save the town money.  Wes 

indicated he would draft up a statement/letter of agreement to describe 

what work would be done and arrange to have Brian observe and 

approve the work. The Planning Board noted that the Town is 

responsible for doing work on Town roads, and that there is still a 

“stop work order” active against Nature’s Wilderness.  Jo Pierce noted 

that there may be liability issues for the Town with such an 

arrangement and that the Town should have legal counsel review the 

situation. 

V. New business – No new business. 

VI. Adjournment 

Jo Pierce adjourned the meeting at 7:35 PM. 

Minutes submitted by:  Matt Fricker 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



















 


